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Thursday, 7 October, 2010

DEDICATED PAEDIATRIC SURGEON HONOURED
The Brumby Labor Government has honoured Alex Auldist from the Royal Children’s Hospital for his work and dedication to paediatric care.

Health Minister Daniel Andrews last night presented Mr Auldist the Minister’s Award for Outstanding Individual Achievement at the 2010 Victorian Public Healthcare Awards in Melbourne.
“The Brumby Labor Government is taking action to give Victorians a better health system by building new hospitals and hiring more doctors and nurses,” Mr Andrews said.

“Now in their sixth year, these awards celebrate quality, innovation and excellence in our public health system.”
The Minister’s Awards recognise outstanding achievement by an individual and a team. 
Mr Andrews said Mr Auldist had devoted his life to providing surgical services to children, improving surgical techniques and treatment, and setting the highest possible standards of care for children.

“Alex Auldist has been associated with The Royal Children’s Hospital since 1965. He is a General Surgeon, was the Divisional Director of Surgery at the hospital, and has been a significant contributor to the hospital’s management group,” he said.
“Mr Auldist’s attention to detail, his advocacy of the role of the paediatric surgeon, and his enthusiastic approach to teaching earned him the respect of both the national and international medical fraternities.
“Registrars from around the world came to the Royal Children’s Hospital to do their training with Mr Auldist, including many from South Africa, the United Kingdom and New Zealand.

“His patients and their families have the highest regard and admiration for him and for the exceptional quality of care he has provided.

“In June this year, Mr Auldist retired leaving the hospital with many fond memories, and a massive legion of loyal friends and fans.”

Mr Andrews said Mr Auldist initiated the ‘hub and spoke’ model of health care which took paediatric services beyond the Royal Children’s Hospital.

“Under the model, patients no longer have to travel long distances to one central place, or hub, to receive treatment,” he said.

“Mr Auldist was also a major force in encouraging health professionals to go to regional centres, and also practised outside metropolitan Melbourne.”
Runners up were Austin Health’s Professor Bob Jones and Southern Health’s Mr Chris Kimber.

Mr Andrews said the Victorian Public Healthcare Awards were established in 2005 to recognise the dedication and expertise of people committed to finding better ways of providing care.

“This year’s response has been remarkable with a record of 310 entries submitted from health services across Victoria,” Mr Andrews said.

“The high calibre of entrants ensured 2010 was the toughest yet for judges to select winners and is testament to the wonderful and inspiring work happening every day in our public healthcare system.”

�








Media contact: Emma Tyner 0409 023 131   FILLIN “Contacts name and Phone No.” /d  www.premier.vic.gov.au

